TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 11th September 2016 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix), Steve Liddicoat (St Germans), Fiona Liddicoat (St Germans),  Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Eric Fincher (Torpoint), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Andrew Boaden (Saltash), Brian Battye (Newquay), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Sally MacCabe (St Ives), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel)
Post-meeting notes:

Roger Holmes (Liskeard) gave belated apologies due to transport problems. He reported that he would have said at the meeting that the Mayor of Quimperlé was coming to Liskeard the week after the TCC meeting, which would be good, although he was in Cornwall as Vice-Chair of Finistère Council. He was heading a delegation talking with Cornwall Council on economic matters. 

There seemed to be renewed interest in twinning in Liskeard, although how strong remained to be seen.
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Keith Shaw (Callington), Stephanie Yates (Saltash),
June Thomas (Bodmin French), Olga Jones (Lostwithiel), Chris Jones (Lostwithiel)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Proposed as a true record by June Thomas (Bodmin) and seconded by Keith Shaw (Callington). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

None that do not appear as agenda items today. 
4. CORRESPONDENCE
None, other than regular internal emails. A request from Torpoint for information on funding had received two helpful suggestions from associations.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

It had been a long and busy summer with lots of associations either hosting or visiting their partner towns. News of these will feature in the association reports later in the meeting.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT

The financial state of TCC stands at:-
Community A/C @ HSBC   Balance carried forward 14th August                       £2225.72
Keith reported that this was slightly less than in April but reflected the payment of some bills. A profit of £34.50 had been received from the boules competition. Monies from the lottery were beginning to come in. A reminder would be sent in the next few days that only 50% of the monies from lottery sales should be returned to Keith, the remainder being kept by associations. Keith reminded the associations that monies and counterfoils could still be returned by 10am on the day of the AGM to facilitate sales at events just before that date, although where possible earlier returns would be appreciated.
It was clarified that the affiliation fee would remain at £20 for 2016-2017 and that the insurance fee would be based on this year’s rate, with TCC absorbing any price increase. Associations would be informed that they would be required to pay £90 at the AGM (= affiliation fee of £20 + insurance fee of £70).
7. LOTTERY TICKETS
Lottery tickets had been given out at the previous meeting and posted to associations not present. Associations were reminded that this year they would be required to return 50% of monies from sales. 2425 tickets had been issued. Two associations had returned the tickets with none sold. Other associations had requested extra books of tickets.
8. UPDATE ON PAPERWORK FOR VISITS TO TWIN TOWNS
The paperwork had been piloted by Truro and Callington. Callington reported how useful the system had been when a member of the party was suddenly taken ill on the ferry on the outward journey of their twinning visit.
Full discussion followed on the need to have full and valid travel insurance as well as an up-to-date EHIC card to ensure that any unfortunate incident was covered as fully as possible.

Sue suggested that the matter of paperwork for trips be put as a session after coffee at the AGM. This was deemed to be worthwhile. Proposed by Stephanie Yates (Saltash) and seconded by June Thomas (Bodmin). Passed unanimously.

9. BOULES COMPETITIONS 2016 & 2017
The 2016 competition had been very successful and had been enjoyed by everyone present although numbers were down slightly. Thanks to Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven) in her absence for arranging the day. The trophy had been badged up by last year’s winner Callington, ready to be handed to Torpoint at the earliest opportunity.
We had previously discussed the chance to revisit the piste at Seaton in 2017. As we were low on numbers to make a final decision at this meeting, this will be raised at the AGM.

June raised the possible introduction in Truro of restricted parking times on the road outside the piste. This needs to be investigated.
10. PROPOSED SPEAKER AGM 2016
Ken Johns had been confirmed as the speaker for the AGM. 
Concern was raised that the road works in Bodmin would create enormous problems for both parking and access to the proposed AGM venue, the Westberry Hotel. Since the acquisition by new owners there were also additional expenses of £120 for room hire.
The Restormel Lodge was suggested as an alternative venue for lunch with the possible use of St Bart’s Church Hall for the morning meetings and afternoon speaker. Sue and Rick would go to Restormel Lodge after the meeting and would also check with Fred Smee on the availability of the Church Hall and the hire costs.

Post-meeting notes:

Sue, Rick and Stephanie Yates (Saltash) visited the Restormel Lodge and were warmly welcomed by Simon Bell, the General Manager, who offered a carvery to cater for a maximum capacity of 60 with a choice of three starters and three desserts; these change on a weekly basis. With tea or coffee to follow the price would be £18 (£3 cheaper than the Westbury when room hire is added). There is no adequate conference room on site so it was proposed by members of Lostwithiel Twinning Association that St Bart’s Church Hall be used for the morning and afternoon sessions, as the Restormel Lodge is a 5-minute flat walk away. There is ample car parking for any people with mobility issues who could be driven from the hall to the hotel.
11. BURSARY
Sue reiterated the fact that no bursary had been awarded this year as there had been no applicants. Sue urged associations to look for suitable candidates.
12. DoNM
AGM:


Sunday 6th November

Venue to be confirmed (see Item 10 above)
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